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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 3 April 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
 A minutes silence will be held at the start of the meeting for Councillor Gloria Copley who sadly passed away on Thursday 23rd March. Gloria had been a Town Councillor for 12 years.
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 6 March 2017 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. WELLINGTON MONUMENT – To welcome pupils from Beech Grove School

Beech Grove School Council and other pupils have a strong interest in the Monument. They have chosen this as their subject for Children’s Parliament and would like to share with the Town Council. They see this as an opportunity to show how interested young people of Wellington can be in the town.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
8. GRANTS

The following applications for grant have been received:
(a) Welliestock

An application for grant has been received from the organiser of the Welliestock Music Festival. The application does not comply with a couple of requirements of the Council’s Grants policy – there is no Constitution, no audited accounts and no details of how much money (if any) they have in its current bank account.
At its last meeting the Finance Committee spent some time talking about applications that we get from time to time that don’t comply with the Grants policy but which the Council MAY want to support. Although this will form part of a wider discussion by the Committee on how best it can deal with requests for funding that don’t comply with the policy this request is submitted for consideration
Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
(b) Skintight Samba Band

An application has been received from the Skintight Samba Band for a grant of £500 towards the cost of running workshops aimed at recruiting new members, advertising the workshops and providing new and replacement instruments.

Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
(c) Read Easy

An application has been received from Wellington Read Easy for a grant of “a minimum” of £1,500. This is a new organisation in Wellington (although it is affiliated to Read Easy UK) which aims to help adults who struggle to read improve their ability to do so. Its prime aim is to get adults with a reading age of five and take them to a reading age of about eleven. The organisation intends to work with Wellington One and other local organisations to identify adults that would benefit from this service.
Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
(d) Superact

At the last meeting consideration was given to an application for grant from Superact. The financial details of the organisation were of some concern and the application was deferred as members asked to know more about their financial viability.

I have been in contact with Superact who have replied to say:

“Our accounts over the two year period sadly reflect that fact that we had to wait between one and a half and two and a half years for final payments for projects funded by the European Commission. Whilst the lengthy audit procedures carried out on behalf of the Commission ensures projects are being delivered correctly, this can and does impose massive day to day cash flow difficulties for small organisations such as ourselves.  

I am extremely pleased to say that we have now received all the monies outstanding and that Superact continues to deliver innovate projects in Somerset and beyond which guarantees the sustainability of the organisation until 2020 as a minimum.  This success will be reflected in our next set of accounts for year ending February 2017. 

I hope this will satisfy the Council and that they will now reflect positively on our application and enable us to start this exciting and innovate project for Wellington”.

Now that this information has been made available consideration can be given to the original application. It has applied for a grant of £2,000 towards its Wellbeing Creative Sessions. This project aims to:

•
enrich the lives of vulnerable Wellington people marginalised because of age or learning and communication difficulties

•
initiate and inspire participation in the arts

•
encourage engagement with the wider Wellington community

•
increase public awareness of the creative potential of local vulnerable or elderly adults
Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
(e) St John’s Community Support Group
Consideration of these applications were deferred at the February meeting pending receipt of further information. 
At that time it was reported that In December 2015 a grant for this Group was agreed and £500 was made available to help with running costs for this newly formed group. 

Two further applications had now been received. One was for continued funding (£750) for the original group and the other was for help to establish a further support group (£500).

Whilst the Committee remained supportive of the work undertaken by the Group it was concerned that no action had been taken since its original application to develop a Constitution or open a separate bank account. There was also some confusion as the aims of the new Group appeared to be very similar to those of the original Group. 
I have now been informed by the Group Leader that both applications do, in fact, relate to the same organisation. The new Group would involve new volunteers, meet on a different day and involve staffing costs. The reason two separate applications were submitted was in an effort to make it clear that it was in addition to the original Group. Both applications can therefore be considered together. I have also been informed that although they continue to use the bank account of St John’s Church their accounts are ring fenced and shown separately in the overall accounts
(f) St Margaret’s Hospice Care

A request has been received from St Margaret’s Hospice Care for a donation from the Council. The request does not, of course, fit in to our Grants criteria but does fit in to the Health and Well Being category which is one of the areas that the Council have said it wishes to focus on. 101 Wellington residents have benefitted from the service in the past year with many more having done so in previous years.
(g) Life Education Wessex

A request has been received from Life Education Wessex for a grant towards its work of providing health, well-being and drug prevention education to approximately 219 children at Rockwell Green CE Primary School when they visit them in June this year.

The cost to deliver their health programmes to schools is £630 a day; schools contribute approximately half of this, and Life Education Wessex need to raise the shortfall. They will be spending 2 days visiting the school which equates to a shortfall of £590. Any contribution the Council could make would be very much appreciated.

LEW is an independent and self-financing charity and a recognised Delivery

Partner of the UK's leading health and drug education programme, Coram Life Education. 
(h) Wellington Silver Band
A request has been received from Wellington Silver Band for a grant towards is Proms in the Park event due to be held on 15th July 2017. This has always been a popular free event held in Wellington Park. 

This is the first time the band have applied for funding for this event, due to the increase in the costs charged for the use of the land. It is hoped that in the future they can continue the event with the Friends of Wellington Park who are exempt from such costs. However, it is too late for this to be done for 2017.
Full details of this application have been previously circulated.
As this is the start of the new financial year the full grants budget of £15,000 is available. There is also £3,200 left in the 2016/17 budget from which funds can still be taken.
At its last meeting the Finance Committee spent some time talking about applications that we get from time to time that don’t comply with the Grants policy but which the Council MAY want to support. Although this will form part of a wider discussion by the Committee on how best it can deal with requests for funding that don’t comply with the policy some of the requests above fall into this category.
9. DEFIBRILLATOR
Some time ago the Council purchased a defibrillator to be positioned in the town centre. The original proposal was to locate it on the front of 28/30 Fore Street. The building is owned by TDBC and permission for the work to be carried out was duly granted. However, it was belatedly discovered that the display of the unit on the front of the building needs Listed Building Consent. Also as the building is owned by a local authority it would need to be signed off by Historic England.

We have looked at other suitable locations in the centre of town but not found anywhere suitable. 
There are apparently already defibrillators in:

· Asda

· Princess Royal Sports Centre

· Wellington Sports Centre
· Wetherspoons

· Wellington Football Club
· G P Practises

The defibrillator was originally supplied by British Heart Foundation Heartstart Somerset. They have been in touch to say that as Wellington is well covered by defibrillators and we are getting no further forward over installation issues, they would like to deploy this at another location (yet to be decided).

They have offered to refund £1,000 to the council in respect of the £2,000 paid. They would then acknowledge this as a £1,000 donation from the Council towards their work.

10. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Maintaining and Improving Services Working Party

A meeting of the Maintaining and Improving Services Working Party was held on 9 March 2017. The notes of that meeting are attached.
(b) Youth Voice

The Deputy Clerk has been working with pupils at Court Fields School to find out their views on topics the Town Council discuss. After the March Council meeting Youth Voice has focused on anti-social behaviour and policing in Wellington. 

Session 1 had 12 year 9 pupils with a mixture of abilities and backgrounds split into 2 contrasting groups. Debating a series of questions.

Session 2 looked at the same questions with a cross section of Year 10 pupils split into male and female groups. 

Session 3 hopes to briefly look at these questions with a cross section of Year 7 pupils. But to also get their views on the Christmas Light Switch On event.

There has been an interesting range of answers from groups with several common themes. These will be circulated to Councillors and Wellington One for their information. 
Staff at Court Fields have engaged with the sessions and been very interested in the results. It is hoped that by working together this not only gives the Town Council an insight into the views of young people but can also help shape some of the Personal Development curriculum at the school as well as create a closer working relationship between Court Fields School and Wellington Town Council.
11.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
12. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £788.05 - March deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £231.18 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(d) Chess - £86.57 – Telephone and broadband
(e) Cllr Bowrah - £30.60 – Travelling allowance
(f) Information Commissioner - £35 – Data protection registration

(g) Chris Ford Graphic Design - £210 – HRA funding
(h) Judith Goss - £52 – War Grave flowers

(i) TDBC - £780 – Transport and location of Christmas Tree
(j) Abacus - £670.50 – Balance of £745 paid for footpath work

(k) TDBC - £1,752 – Cleaning Longforth toilets Jan and Feb

(l) Zurich Municipal - £1957.59 – Annual Insurance fee

(m) TDBC - £250 – Office rent (April – June)

(n) TDBC - £480 – Planning Officer attendance at meetings (Oct – Feb)
The following items are likely to be considered after the exclusion of the press and public because of the likelihood that sensitive exempt information would otherwise be disclosed.
13. DEVOLVED SERVICES – application for funding

At the recent meeting of the Maintaining and Improving Services Working Party consideration was given to identifying services which the Town Council might like to take responsibility for or contribute towards. During discussion attention was drawn to a particular service that was in need of significant financial support to enable it to continue. Further details will be submitted at the meeting.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 27 March 2017
PAGE  

